OWNER NOTIFICATION

Dear Nissan Owner:

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and
Motor Vehicle Safety Act. Nissan North America, Inc. has decided that some 2006 model
year Nissan King Cab Titan vehicles fail to conform to Federal Motor Vehicle Safety
Standard (FMVSS) 206.

Reason for Recall

FMVSS 206 specifies strength requirements for door locks, hinges and latches ir) vehicles.
The upper latch assembly of the right side rear door in some King Cab Titan vehicles QOes
not meet the requirement in this standard. This may result in the right side doors coming
partially open in the case of certain crashes and increasing the risk of injury to occupants.
All other requirements under FMVSS 206 and other standards are met.

What Nissan Will Do

Your Nissan dealer will replace the upper latch assembly of the right side rear door. This
free service should take about one hour to complete, but your Nissan dealer may require
your vehicle for a longer period of time based upon their work schedule.

What You Should Do

Contact your Nissan dealer at your earliest convenience in order to arrange an appointment
to have your vehicle repaired. Please bring this notice with you when you keep your
service appointment. Instructions have been sent to your Nissan dealer.

If the dealer fails, or is unable to make the necessary repairs free of charge, you may
contact a Nissan representative toll free at (800) 662-6200. You may also submit a
complaint to the Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, 400 A
Seventh Street, SW., Washington, DC 20590: or call the toll-free Vehicle Safety Hotline at
1-888-327-4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-9153); or go to http://www.safcrcar.qov.

Federal law requires that any vehicle lessor receiving this recall notice must forward a copy
of this notice to the lessee within ten days.

Thank you for your cooperation. We are indeed sorry for any inconvenience this may
cause you.



